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 Trick or Treat Time         By:  Anita Sumner 

Trick or Treat Time, 

Have Some Fun. 

Practice Safety, 

Walk don't Run.  

 

Drive really Slow, 

Keep Safety in mind.  

Trick or Treaters', 

can Pop out anytime.  

 

Witches and Gouls, 

Enjoy the Treats.  

Let your parents, 

check your Eats.  

 

Porch lights Off, 

If no goods. 

Keep off the grass, 

In the neighborhood.  

 

Trick or Treat 

As fast as you can,  

Because 8pm 

Everything has to END. 

 

So goodnight Witches, Goblins, Princesses, Jedis and more, 

Because at 8 o’clock we lock our doors.  



 

  

 

Remember, this is a COMMUNITY 

NEWSLETTER, meaning anyone  can 
submit an  article or an advertisement 
for your business.  Articles can be sub-
mitted via email  to  
Newsletter@indianriverfarmshoa.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Editor 

  A color copy of the newsletter can be 
found on the website  
indianriverfarmshoa.org 

2018 HOA Meetings 

     
NOVEMBER               13 

Post card reminders will 
continue to be mailed 
out by UPA.  If any 
changes to the date a 
meeting will be held you 
will be notified in  
advance. 

We will continue to have 
topics of interest listed 
on the card. 

Board Members and Contact Info 

Donald Darcy 

Diana Merciez 

Sun Betancourt 

Jim Smith 

Mike Boungiorno 

 Boardofdirectors@indianriverfarmshoa.org 

UPA Property Manager 

Jennifer Copeland 

jrcopeland@unitedpropertyassociates.com 

757-995-1391 

757-497-9133 (fax) 



Indian River Farms 

Yard of the Month 

For  August and September 

 

Congratulations goes to  

Christina and Louis 

Lopez   

3841 Affirmed Way 

 

 
The yard of the month for 2018 has ended but hopefully the HOA will 

bring it back for 2019. 



    Newest Board 
     Member 

 Welcome Mike Boungiorno!! 

Mike and his wife Marcy have lived in 
Indian River Farms since 2009. 

He retired from Federal Service in 
2011 after almost 42 years in 
telecommunications. Included in 
these 42 years are 4 years of active 
duty in the USAF.  His career has lead 
him to work in many cities across the 
US as well as Europe. 

On a community level Mike was active 
in PTA and served at the elementary 
and High School levels which included 
President at both levels. In addition 
he served on the VA Beach City Wide 
PTA in the 1990s. 

Mike has expressed his desire to 
make a difference and understands 
that in order to do so one must be-
come active in the organization. 

We welcome Mike to the board and 
look forward to his input. 

 

 

  New ARB Members 

 Thank you to the 3 homeowners 
who volunteered to serve on the 
ARB Committee.   

ARB stands for Architectural Review 
Board.  The responsibility lies with 
this committee to do a quarterly 
walk through the common area of 
our neighborhood and report any 
issues to the board.  This may be 
areas that the landscapers aren’t at-
tending to, blocked grates in the 
park, issues with playground equip-
ment, fences, trees etc. 

In addition, if a homeowner chooses 
to make structural changes to their 
home or yards that requires HOA 
approval, this is the place to start. 

An application is submitted to UPA/
Jenn Copeland who then forwards it 
to the ARB committee for review. 
Once approved you will receive a 
letter from Jenn.  If additional infor-
mation is required you will also be 
contacted.   An application can be 
found on the website and at the end 
of the newsletter. 

Thank you to:  Existing member 
Janet Wilms and new members: 

Billy Tatem 
Theresa Azzarillo 
Sharolyn Rancour 
 



 

  

        

Looking Back  

 This column  “looks back” at the most 
recent BOD meeting and report on items 
of  interest that were discussed. 

  

•  The board received 3 bids for the sidewalk 
extension to the playground however the 
board had additional questions and have 
asked for clarification from the firms. 

  

•  The board reviewed the proposed annual 
budget and the board asked that the their 
be no change in dues and okayed the  
budget used for 2018.  This will be sent out 
to the homeowners for review before a for-
mal adoption of the budget on Nov. 13th 

 

• The board has chosen May 4, 2019 for the 
rescheduling of Community Day.  

 

• The board accepted resignations from 2 
ARB members and accepted 3 new      
members. 

 

• Having met homeowner quorum a new 
board member was elected to fill the seat 
vacated by Tina Sudduth.  

 

• The board will be receiving bids from land-
scaping companies as our current contract 
with All Things Green ends at the end of the 
year.  

 

 

 Complaint Form 
From UPA 

 On the next page you will find the 
first page only of a form titled      
Indian River Farms Homeowner 
Complaint Form. 

This is not a new form however it 
has been updated.  Jenn, our 

Property Manager has asked that it 
be included in this months  
Newsletter so that everyone knows 
it is available.  It will also be placed 
on the website for ease of access. 
The second page will appear on the 
website. This page is for UPAs use. 

 

Prior to submitting any complaint 
form, please consult the  
governing documents and include 
on/with the form any documenta-
tion to support your claim. 

 

The governing documents for our 
neighborhood can be found on the 
website.   

www.indianriverfarmshoa.org 

 

Once you have accessed the web-
site click on: 

Documents and Forms 

Then choose: 

Rules and Regulations 



  



Kickin’ It In The Kitchen   
  

 Please send in your favorite Holiday 
Cookie recipe for our November 
Newsletter. 

 

Submissions can be sent to 
 
Newsletter@indianriverfarmshoa.org 

 

Lets see how many tasty treats we can 
incorporate in this years holiday  
baking! 

 

 

    BMP  UPDATE 

  Letters were mailed out to those 
homeowners who live on the BMP’s 
informing them of the status of the 
pending court hearing and what 
that means for those homeowners.  

In the interest of transparency the   
letter has been included in this 
newsletter. 

 

Please understand that if you did 
not receive a letter through the 
postal service you are not required 
to respond to the letter. 

 

If anyone has any questions,  
concerns or comments please  
contact Jenn Copeland at UPA and 
she can relay the information to the 
attorneys.   

We ask that no homeowner contact 
the Attorney’s office directly as they 
have asked all correspondence to 
go through Jenn.  

 

Thank you  

 



I N MAN & sTR IC KL E R P. L.C.  

A T T O R N E Y S AND C O U N S E L O R S AT L A W 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a technical matter, all of the affected owners, that is all the owners who surround the retention pond , 
would need to be made parties to the lawsuit. You may choose to join the Association ' s position , 
which will be at no cost to you, and you will not need to obtain 



 



  

Per the IRF bylaws we are to be using 
Robert’s Rules of Order to conduct our 
board meetings.  Outlined below is the         
order of how the meetings will be     
conducted. 

Call to Order 

Welcome and Introductions  

Approval of minutes   

Homeowner Forum 

Management Report 

Treasurer Report 

Committees Report 

Old business 

New business 

Comments / Announcements 

Adjournment 

 

       

ROBERT’S RULES   

Of Order 

 Here are some key objectives for 
all meetings.  

1. During Homeowner Forum all 
comments will be addressed to 
the board. No other homeowner 
should comment unless called 
upon by the speaker to clarify. 
Homeowners will remain         
respectful at all times.  

2. Homeowner Forum will be     
limited to 3 minutes per    
speaker. Those who request 
speaking time are asked to sign 
up prior to the meeting’s call to 
order.  A sheet will be provided. 

3. Upon closing of Homeowner  
Forum all further discussion will 
take place by the board mem-
bers. They may call on a home-
owner for input however at no 
other time should homeowners 
interrupt or interject. If a home-
owner has something to add 
that is pertinent they are asked 
to raise their hand and wait to 
be acknowledged by the board 
president. 

4. Board members during           
discussions shall each have an   
opportunity to weigh in. Each 
board member shall be given the 
opportunity to speak when       
discussing a topic. Board members 
shall remain respectful to others in 
attendance at all times. If needed, 
a second round of discussions will 
take place once everyone has the 
chance to weigh in.  

If you are unable to attend a meeting but 
have a comment or question for the board, 
you may email these to: 

boardofdirectors@indianriverfarmshoa.org 

 





    HOLIDAY SESSIONS AVAILABLE NOW 
                             $125 

 includes customized session 
access to all digital prints 
30 complimentary holiday photo 
cards with mailing envelopes. 

Refer a friend who purchases a     
session and  we will waive your next 
sitting fee!  

See our FB page or visit our web site 
Call to book session!! 757 515 2404 

     merciezphotography.com  

  

            Business Advertisements  

. 

Need help in planning that family Vacation, 

Weekend Get-A-Way or that Bucket List 

Adventure? I’m here to help and right in 

the neighborhood.  Call and together we 

can make it happen.   

Mike Boungiorno 

Travel Consultant 

757-217-7428 

bungie@time4vacation.com 

   Merciez Photography 

Let us make your holiday meals the easiest ever !! 

          Cherry wood Smoked Turkey and Ham 

2016 World Champion Female Pitmaster Finalist 

          Champion BBQ  at  Backyard Price  

          Bigdogbbqva.com    757-619-0704 

              Theresa@bigdogbbqva.com 


